
 The Turner County Commissioners met on Tuesday, February 26, 2013 at 6:00 P.M. at 
the Turner County Board of Education Facility with Commissioners Calhoun, Hall, Hudgins and 
McCard present.  Commissioner Burgess was not present.  Staff present were Mary J. Wynn, 
Manager, Latrice Wilson, Clerk and John Holland, Attorney.  Others present were Rob Calhoun, 
Sue Mastrario, Lisa Kingry, Gloria Pylant, Mike Geoghagan, Illya Copeland, Ben Baker, Editor 
of the Wiregrass Farmer, Mike Mastrario, Zoning Inspector, J.B. Newell, Jr., Road 
Superintendent, Brad Gregory, Allison Segreset, Marie Hudgins, Katelyn Ireland, and William 
Tompkins. 
 Chairman McCard called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 
 Commissioner Calhoun gave the invocation. 
 Commissioners discussed safety incentive discount requirements to qualify for a 7.5 % 
discount on the county’s workers compensation and general liability premiums. 
 Commissioners discussed FY 2014 Rural Public Transportation grants application for 
Section 5311 Program. 
 Commissioners discussed bids for the FY 2013 Local Maintenance and Improvement 
Grant (LMIG) program for resurfacing improvements to Hatfield Blvd and Hobby School Road.  
Two bids were submitted: (1) Reeves Construction Company in the amount of $396,097.80. (2) 
Ricketson Construction Company, Inc. in the amount of $ 432,199.06. 
 Sue Mastrario with Turner County Connection Communities in Schools of Turner 
County presented a presentation to the Commissioners. 
 Allison Segreset with Georgia Forestry Commission presented a presentation on the 
Forestry Action Plan to the Commissioners. 
 Commissioners discussed state license requirements for contractors in Georgia.  
Commissioners decided to wait on this item until Commissioner Burgess was present at the 
meeting. 
 Commissioners tabled item # 7 Airport policy for Turner County until more research is 
done. 
 Motion by Hudgins to adjourn meeting at 6:38 P.M. 
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